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Dear Accommodation Review Committee/Members of the School Board, 

 

If you close Linden Park school you will affect the children immensely.  The Board 
and other area trustees need to wake up and realize all the support and letters 
and signatures are in everyone’s best interest.  This amazing property on the 
central mountain is the only place that makes sense to accommodate the 
students.  Don’t try to change trustee’s minds, especially those with political 
aspirations.   

 

Parents have but one remaining option.  If Linden Park closes, get the school 
boards attention and put your children in the school that is closest to your home.  
Send your children to St. Peter & Paul Catholic School with the Hamilton 
Wentworth Catholic School Board.  Of course this may not be the best option, but 
the board is making it the only option. 

 

SAVE LINDEN PARK!!!!! 

 

Concerned Parent, 

Sophia Christidis 
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Robert Nixon                                                                                                                                   11/022014 

Arc Committee parent representative for Armstrong Elementary School 

To all relevant HWDSB staff members: 

 

It is with regret that I must submit this correspondence to the board and the members of the ARC 

committee. However I would be remiss if I did not.  

All the volunteers of the ARC committee I believe performed this task with great diligence and effort and 

I do not want this correspondence to negatively impact these individuals at all.  This correspondence is 

not a result of any actions carried out by any volunteer member of the ARC committee but rather falls 

squarely on the shoulders of the very individuals that presided and chaired these meetings, the board 

representatives themselves. It is unfortunate that the actions of some have cast a shadow over all the 

hard work and effort that has been accomplished by the ARC committee members to this point. 

I make these statements to the Board and the Arc committee for the sole purpose of making my 

concerns public, with regards to the inappropriate actions that were facilitated at our last working 

meeting held on 04/02/2014. I strongly question the integrity and validity of the vote that was held last 

week and I would further scrutinize all subsequent actions taken after this questionable vote, including 

what may unfold at tonight’s meeting. I have serious misgiving about the entire handling of the public 

input that was dismissed at the last public meeting held on the same day of the vote 04/02/2014. I do 

not believe that this public input should have been presented to the ARC committee at all for a vote. A 

vote to evaluate as to whether or not the public input, was to be accepted or rejected. None of the 

committee, to the best of my knowledge, including myself has the background or the insight into board 

policy concerning this type of issue, if any at all exists. That being said a vote should never had been 

offered by the chair of the meeting as we collectively as a group don’t have the right to assess what 

public input was  to be accepted or not. We are all given the opportunity weigh this information only 

after it has been properly distributed to the entire ARC committee. It is at this point that we individually 

and as a whole weigh it and assess the information. We then may discern of how we chose to evaluate 

it. I don’t believe that the working ARC committee, nor any member of the board, has the right to refuse 

any public input that was transcribed to the “Professionally Trained Facilitators” provided for the 

public’s use at this meeting. We, as a committee or the board cannot arbitrarily wave the rights of any 

community member to have their input properly evaluated and this is exactly what happened at the last 

working meeting. The sole intention of the public meeting was absolutely to evaluate public input, 

process it and then vote.  The direction that the chair of this meeting that led the ARC committee 

actions were entirely inappropriate and unacceptable. Therefore I will reassert my position with 

reference to the vote that was held last week 04/02/2014 and would like it duly noted in the public 

records. I would like to re-state that I do not believe the fault falls on any of the Volunteer ARC 

Committee Members; it is the sole responsibility of the Individual(s) that chaired and guided this 

committee.  
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This statement is merely for public records. It is my observations of the events that transpired at our last 

working meeting. I am not asking for support on this issue or that any type of motions be made with 

regards to this information. I believe that at this stage of the process that this type of initiative would 

prove to be fruitless. The damage is already done and I believe that we should just move forward. 

I was going to resign my position within in the ARC committee as a direct result of the aforementioned 

questionable activities but I decided that I owe it to the community in helping to ensure, along with my 

fellow ARC Committee Members, that all communities are fairly and equitably treated during the final 

meeting(s) of this ARC process.   

My only desire at this point is not concerned with what options are considered or rejected by the 

trustees, whether it is one of the ARC committees, or that of the board or even some type of hybrid. I 

would only hope that their decisions this time are based solely and specifically on the needs and best 

interests of all the students of all our affected communities not just for the present but also for the 

future. The politically motivated decisions that we have seen in past ARC’s don’t benefit any community. 

  Thank You  

Robert Nixon 

Robert Nixon, Armstrong Parent ARC Committee Member 

11/02/2014  
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Dear Ms. Orban, 
  
I am writing in regard to the potential closure of G. L. Armstrong school.  I have just reviewed 
the two options that have been selected by the ARC committee to go forward to the 
Trustees.  Obviously the ARC process has been very arduous and emotionally draining for all 
involved.  I can understand completely the emotional attachment that every parent has to their 
neighbourhood school.  However, ultimately the Board must decide what best serves the 
educational needs of the children and which option best meets the criteria set by the Board 
regarding funding and best use of available capacities. 
  
I am adamant in my view that G. L. Armstrong remain open and be properly updated to serve 
the needs of the students in the surrounding neighbourhoods.  While I am a parent of two G. L. 
Armstrong students and thus it may seem that I am biased in my view, in fact we live outside of 
Armstrong catchment, so geographically where our school is is of little consequence to us.  My 
opinion is based solely on the logic of adapting Armstrong which has the greatest capacity, is 
centrally located to all potential students, and has the advantage of already being a JK to 8 
school which is a parameter which the board has established.   
  
Criticisms of this option are easily addressed by reasonable upgrades.  The fact that Armstrong 
is a three storey school and thus inaccessible to those with handicaps can be solved by installing 
an elevator.  The fact that some parents believe that there is limited green space at Armstrong 
can be addressed by fencing in the front of the school and thereby increasing the available 
green space.  The fact that there are shops available to the staff and students near Armstrong 
can be addressed by parents by not giving their children a note to leave the school 
campus.  This is a choice each parent must make.  Lastly, the fact that Armstrong is on a busy 
street and thus the air quality is poor is a straw dog argument as most children will be attending 
Armstrong for Grades 7 and 8 anyway.  The air quality will not have changed by the time their 
children are required to attend Armstrong.   
  
While it is important that the community feel that their opinions have been heard, I trust that 
ultimately the Board will see that as a strictly logical solution it is imperative that G. L. 
Armstrong be the school that services the surrounding area.  Mr. Trimble and his staff have 
made the Armstrong community one of acceptance, kindness, and dedication to learning and 
achieving the highest personal standards of each student.  I am confident in my opinion that 
any student that would be moved to Armstrong would flourish in this nurturing environment.   
  
I urge you and your colleagues Ms. Orban to mute the emotional outcry of those who have 
personal agendas and make the decision that most obviously meets both the Board’s and the 
students’ needs. 
  
Thank you for your kind consideration. 
  
Sincerely, 
Sarah Mastromatteo 
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